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M E M O R A N D U M

To Hudson River file Company Date June 26,2001
From Helen Pang Job No.
Subject Cumberland Bay

On June 26, 2001, John Szeligowski and I had a phone conversation with Lech Dolata (518-457-9280) of
NYSDEC with regard to the residual PCB issue in Cumberland Bay project. Mr. Dolata is the Project Manager
for the construction phase and he provided us the following information:

1. There is no goal on the residual PCN c- acentration and the purpose of dreding is to temove the sludge
bed down to the underlying sand l?yer.

2. The depth of dredging was based on the visual observation; if fine sludge were observed, dredging
would continue; if only sand were observed, dredging would stop.

3. Thepre-dredging concentration goes up to thousands ppm.
4. They are satisfied with the performance of hydraulic dredge.
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